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School of Medicine Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2009

Present:
Bob Anderson, Bill Betz, Terri Carrothers, Bob D’Ambrosia, Steve Daniels, Frank deGruy, Chip Dodd, Vik Durairaj, Rob Feinstein, Laurie Gaspar, Ron Gibbs, Fred Grover, Tom Henthorn, Randy Holmes, Ben Honigman, Herman Jenkins, Richard Johnston, Richard Krugman, Kevin Lillehei, Steve Lowenstein, Ellen Mangione, Claude Selitrennikoff, Naresh Mandava, Bob Murphy, David Norris, Chris Nyquist, Chip Ridgway, Jim Spencer, Ann Thor, Cheryl Welch, Jan Bodin (staff)
Guests:
Tom Beresford, Tyler Schultz

I. Approval of the Minutes - Two typographical errors were noted and will be corrected.  Otherwise, the minutes from the May 19, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved as written.  
II. Dean’s Updates - A listing of search, affiliation and institutional updates was included at Attachment 2 of the agenda packet.
III. Discussion Items
A. Dean’s Comments - Dr. Krugman has entered discussions with Nanette Santoro, candidate for chair of OB-GYN.  She is from Albert Einstein.  Bruce Schroffel and Jim Shmerling have been included in the discussions because of the Maternal Fetal Medicine affiliation. Members who would like to meet with her when she returns on July 6th were asked to contact Jan Bodin.
There may be a communiqué in the near future about whether or not the consolidated campus would de-consolidate or remain consolidated.  The feel is that it will remain as is. 

Apparently discussions relating to branding are ongoing - whether the School of Medicine may become branded as the University of Colorado School of Medicine instead of the University of Colorado Denver School of Medicine is unknown.  This branding would not affect anything “official”, and the UCD consolidation would remain intact.  Likewise, the campus may become known/branded as the University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus.  
a. TCH Pediatric Surgical Sub-Specialties Update - Most of the discussion around the TCH surgical sub-specialties has taken place within the UPI Board of Directors meetings, but as reported at the May SOM Executive Committee meeting, there is interest on the part of pediatric surgical sub-specialty faculty, the TCH Board and the Chancellor in exploring the possibility of forming a department of the pediatric surgical sub-specialties.  The UPI Board has expressed concern over the precedent this would set.  There are advantages to having focused discussions in the SOM and it would provide additional time to discuss the clinical and academic affiliations more thoroughly.  The feel is that the faculty will probably petition the school for department status perhaps in the fall of this year.  Asked if this was all about the money, the Dean said that it was more about the differences in the 9 divisions of pediatric surgical specialties.  None of the 9 divisions has the same issues and a single structure would not necessarily solve all 9 issues.  Asked what the consequence was to our faculty, the Dean responded that the reaction has varied from “very bad” to “what a relief”, but further than that, the model is not yet known so the consequences are unknown.  Dr. Krugman confirmed that the process for department status for the pediatric surgical sub-specialties would be the same process as the one just completed for Emergency Medicine.  The Dean also confirmed that this department would interface with DHHA.  Asked if 50% of the pediatric surgical sub-specialty faculty voiced disapproval would the Dean “go through with it”, the Dean responded that if faculty members submit a petition for department status, the Rules of the School specify that a committee must be formed to review the petition and to make a recommendation.  
b. Legislative Updates - there were no specific legislative updates.  Healthcare reform was a “hot” topic at the national level over the weekend.  
c. Sexual Harassment Training - at a recent Vice Chancellor’s meeting the Dean was provided a listing of all in the SOM who had not completed the mandatory Sexual Harassment Training.  The goal is 100% completion.  The departments will be sent the updated completion listing and the Dean encouraged the chairs to encourage administrators to monitor the responses for their areas.  
d. UPAC/Facts and Figures data - The department administrators were recently sent a request from the Provost’s office to provide data on their faculty to support the University accreditation.  The information was similar in scope to the data used in the School’s annual Facts and Figures publication and the request for both sets of data was made at the same time.  The members were asked to encourage their administrators to be mindful of the August deadline.
B. Website Update - Jim Spencer and Tyler Schultz reviewed the status of the website updates. The UCHSC.edu is going away in August 2010.  In June 2009 the wireframes should be approved by Sept. 2009 the SOM templates should be completed.  These templates will be available for use by all departments, centers and institutes after the first of the year.  The wireframes are being designed to achieve a standardized look and to facilitate branding of the school’s departments, divisions and centers/institutes.  The focus of the SOM website is the SOM, rather than the campus.  A SOM Beta site should be ready for campus testing by November of this year.
The website will be flash-capable and is being designed so that departments should be able to cut and paste information from their current website into the new one.  Those departments currently engaged in updating their websites should continue to update content, but should put a hold on changing their websites until January 2010 when this new website template will be available. All areas will want to assure their new websites are completed and up by July 2010.  A temporary SOM web-content person will be hired to assist Departments/Divisions/Centers/Institutes with how to write web content.  Also a temporary SOM website coordinator will be hired as a resource in addition to the MOSS and website training being provided by UCD, and will be available to advise or answer questions for departments as they set up their new websites.  The new website does not currently support an intranet, but IT continues to lobby for approval and funding for intranet capability.  The members emphasized the importance of having access to a password protected intranet.  The new website will have the capability to link to different areas, but the SOM Department will need to build the cross-links into its design. 
C. Faculty Senate Report - Faculty Senate President Vik Durairaj thanked the committee for the opportunity to serve as Faculty Senate President for the past year.  The new faculty officers are:  Rob Low, President; Chesney Thompson, President-Elect; Fadi Nasrallah, Secretary.  Over the past year, the Faculty Senate has covered many topics that include implementation of the Pharma/Industry COI policy, the smoking ban; LCME, Curriculum Oversight, UPI Member Practice Agreement updates, and the School’s Strategic Plan. Senate has also heard many department updates.   
At the most recent meeting, the Senate approved Department status for the Division of Emergency Medicine [next step is approval by the Regents] and agreed to monitor open access for the next 6 months.  The open access proposal would eliminate the purchase of Journals by the Health Sciences Library but provide access to articles that are posted on an open access website instead.  The Basic Science chairs have expressed concern about this proposal.  Provost and Vice Chancellor Rod Nairn and the library Director Jerry Perry plan to meet to discuss it.
IV. Approval Items
A. All ten of the unanimous Faculty Promotions Committee (FPC) recommendations were unanimously approved by the SOM Executive Committee.  The SOM Executive Committee unanimously voted to table the one non-unanimous FPC recommendation.  
V.  ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 9:35 am.
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